	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2016/3839/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	
Robert Lester

	Fairfield Play Centre 

Mary Terrace 

London

NW1 7LR



	Proposal(s)

	Installation of a portacabin to be used as an ancillary office for the existing children's nursery use (temporary 3 years)

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	157
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
1
0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	1. One objection was received from a local resident stating that he is against the application to install a portacabin to be used as an office at Fairfield play centre.
Case Officer’s Response:

The positioning and size of the cabin in addition to its temporary nature would ensure that the proposal would not result in harm to the character or appearance of the area including the Conservation Area.

The closest residential properties are located to the east at 69-73 Camden High Street to the east. However, considering the separation distance, the small size of the cabin and the boundary screening, it is considered that the development would not impact on neighbouring amenity in terms of loss of privacy, daylight, or noise.

2. The CAAC responded and do not object. They commented that a 5 year permission would be too long if the redevelopment of the nursery site goes ahead.

Case Officer’s Response:

The applicant has made a case for a temporary office. The existing building does not have adequate ancillary office space to cater for the existing needs of the facility and there are wider plans to redevelop the entire nursery site involving the provision of a new modern play centre in the near future. A 3 years permission has been agreed which would coincide with the projected redevelopment of the site

	Recommendation:- Grant planning permission


